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Message Board Moderator

250 Front Street West
P.O. Box 500, Station A
Toronto, Ontario M5W 1E6







                                   Open letter
Dear Moderator,

I read with interest the correspondence between various officers at CBC and Kevin McDonald of Halifax, regarding Mr. McDonald’s attempts to post on the CBC.ca message board comment critical of homosexual conduct. The comments cited passages from the Catholic catechism. I have also read the recent decision of the Canadian Human Rights Commission recommending that their board reject Mr. McDonald’s human rights complaint based on entries refused by the moderator of the comments board.

While it may be true, strictly speaking, that the barring of Mr. McDonald’s comments does not constitute anti-religious discrimination, there is no doubt that his remarks were based on Catholic teaching and his sincerely-held belief in it. Quoting passages about homosexuality from the Catholic catechism, or indeed the books of any religion, is not in and of itself offensive or discriminatory. In the present case, I can see where Mr. McDonald’s views might be objectionable to some people, but I don’t see an uncivil, snide or needlessly critical tone that would place them outside your guidelines as provided on your website. 

I find it remarkable that comment critical of homosexual conduct, or supportive of “re-orientation” therapy, both of which are supported by the religious views of many people, would be disallowed as a matter of policy. Opinion on any matter could hardly be expected to be unanimous in order to be acceptable in a publicly-funded forum dedicated to open debate. At the time these remarks were submitted, the topics were newsworthy and indeed only offered in response to news items available on cbc.ca.
I suggest that a review of your guidelines, and the consistency of their application, is in order. As an editor, I certainly appreciate a website owner’s right to control what gets posted, but preemptively barring a topic or viewpoint is discriminatory.
Thank you for considering these remarks.

Yours truly,

Joanne McGarry

Executive Director.
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